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On August 9, 2024, Ambassador Nishimaki paid a visit to Ms. Aoi Yoshino, a JOCV teacher at 

Erongosig Primary School in Erongo Region. Ms. Yoshino teaches mathematics, arts and IC, and 

is also in charge of the after-school mathematics club. During the visit, Ambassador Nishimaki 

observed a mathematics class taught by Ms. Yoshino. More than 160 JOCVs including Ms. Yoshino 

have been dispatched to Namibia so far, and the activities of JOCVs contribute to strengthen 

the amicable bilateral relations between the two countries. In addition, one classroom 

building was constructed at the Erongosig Primary School through the FY2010 Grant Assistance 

for Grassroots Human Security projects (GGP), and this visit was also an opportunity to 

confirm that the classrooms provided by Japan are being used appropriately. Since 1997, the 

Japanese government has constructed about 300 classrooms in Namibia through GGP. 

 

Photo1: Ms. Yoshino gives a mathematics lesson and Ambassador Nishimaki observes it.

 

Photo2: Ms. Yoshino and Ambassador Nishimaki with learners 



 

 

Photo3: Welcoming remarks by a learner representative     Photo4: (From left) Acting HOD Mr. Hamutenya, School 

Principal Mr. Eiseb, Ambassador Nishimaki and Interim 

School board chairperson Mr. Moses 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Photo5: Welcoming dance performance by learners 

 

 

                                                Photo6: Planting of a memorial tree 


